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Forthcoming Meetings 

5 June:  Saddle Sore in Montana 

Anne Chance is a remarkable lady who 
learned to fly at the age of 56 and to ride a 
horse at 64.  She tells us of her amazing 
adventures cattle driving in Montana amongst 
the hardened wranglers. 

3 July:  Dog Psychology 

Alison Parker from Barking Mad gives us an 
insight into the world of dog training and pet 
care. 

7 August:  Outdoor Meeting:  details to be 
advised 

Tea Rota 
 

  5 June:  Straddlers 

 3 July:  Striders 

 7 August:   Outdoor meeting 

Members 

 

Should you change your email address or any 
other detail will you please let me know so 
that our records can be kept up to date.  

Sue Jonson:  Membership Secretary 
membershipsec@fairfordu3a.org.uk 
0774 392 3089  

The Green Man Trail 
 
Tim Healey began his fascinating talk by 
quoting a Charles Kingsley poem; ‘The Green 
Man in the garden’. 
 
What does the Green Man represent? 
Apparently Tim is not the only person to do 
research into this subject but no one seems 
to come up with a definite answer although 
there are many theories.  We were shown 
images, some with vegetation around their 
heads and others with leaves disgorging out 
from mouth, nose or eyes. During his 
research, our speaker had travelled around 
Oxfordshire and Gloucestershire; the usual 
place to find a Green Man is in a church or 
old building so why would what appears to be 
a pagan image be found in a Christian 
building in Northern Europe?  Local examples 
of the Green Man can be found in Gloucester 
Cathedral, Magdalen College Oxford, and 
Kelmscot church. Roman mosaics in the 
Corinium Museum Cirencester also include an 
earlier image. It also appears as a symbol for 
a Scandinavian runic letter. Most British 
images originate in C15th churches.  Some 
theories suggest it comes from Roman 
mythology or from perhaps the Indian Gupta 
dynasty via trade routes, or even that it may 
be a biblical reference to intelligence 
dependant on nature. 
 
Although we did not find any definitive 
answer we very much enjoyed the journey 
along this interesting trail. 
 
Gillian Bilbrough  
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Photo Album 

 

If you have any interesting photographs of 
U3A activities please pass them 
to Ann Wightman for inclusion 
in the album. 
 

01285 712723  

 

 

Welcome to New Members 

Eryl Snow, Nigel and Penelope Rogers, Jean 
Annie Carpenter, Margaret Warbrick and 

Rosemary Chute 
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Firstly, thank you to all who came and stayed so that we could have an AGM!  I have to admit I 
was a bit disappointed that so many chose to leave, however we did have just enough for our 
quorum.  Secondly, I do understand that many of you are already very involved in leading 
groups or have been committee members in the past - thank you. 
 
This month, I am handing over my role as Editor in Chief to Alan Eagle, who will now be in 
charge of the Newsletter team.  This is also my last Newsletter, as Heather Holwell, our newest 
recruit, will be taking over as from June.  Heather was sole editor of the Newsletter from June 
1999 to May 2002 when it was much smaller!   Thank you Alan, for re-training Heather and 
overseeing the process of handover and to Heather for joining Alan and Sarah as part of the 
editorial team. 
 
I am pleased to announce that after doing a bit of ‘cold calling’ I have managed to find two 
people to carry out the secretarial position.  Carol Stewart will be our new Minutes Secretary and 
Freda Lang will be our Correspondence Secretary and so the work of this position will be halved.  
Thank you to both Carol and Freda for joining the Committee. 
 
By popular request after our speaker in February, our Trip Co-Ordinator Sue Martin has 
organized a trip to see the SS Great Britain.  There is an application form on the back of this 
Newsletter - I expect this trip will be very popular so book now and don’t delay! 
 
Sue and I were wondering whether there would be any interest in a short break next year 
(about 3 nights) to see the battlefields in France.  Please see the separate item below.  This is 
very much at the planning stage at the moment and this will be progressed if we have enough 
interest. 
 
Marilyn Gibbon  -  Chairman  

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Proposed trip to the Battlefields of France 2019 
 
I am investigating a four day Battlefield Tour for May or June 2019. The tour is fully guided and 
will visit battlefields in France and Belgium, including Ypres, Thiepval, Vimy Ridge and the Menin 
Gate Ceremony. We will based at a hotel in Arras on a bed & breakfast basis. Private visits by 
minibus are guaranteed if arranged at the time of booking. The price will be approximately £470 
per person.  If you are interested please contact me for more information. 
 

 
SS Great Britain - Friday, 20 July 

 
Attached to this Newsletter is an application form for the trip to SS Great Britain.  If you have 
any queries please contact me. 
 
 
Sue Martin 
Trip Co-Ordinator 
sue.martin@waitrose.com      
01285 851300 



 

New Data Protection Legislation 
 
 
In the April newsletter I outlined the forthcoming General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) and how 
this legislation will impact on the U3A in the future. 
 
Just to remind everybody, the GDPR applies to all organisations that collect, store or process personal 
data.  This includes charities.  So Fairford and District U3A has to have by law written policies that have 
to be implemented when we gather, store and use members ‘personal data’.  Just to stress the DO 
NOTHING OPTION would mean that we would have to CLOSE DOWN the U3A on 25 May 2018.  I am 
sure nobody wants us to take that option. 
 
So what have we been doing in the past few months to meet this challenge? 
 

-  We started by reviewing what personal data we need to run the U3A, exactly what we do with 
it and how we currently store it. 

-  We then reviewed the policies that are currently in place to see how they meet the new 
requirements and how we should modify existing policies or add new polices. 

-  Finally we have produced a new Data Protection Policy together with a new Privacy Policy.  
These two policies explain how Fairford and District U3A works to protect your privacy and 
communicates effectively with you. 

 
We started implementing these new processes during April and hope to complete the process by mid-
May. You are all probably thinking, what does that mean for me?  Some key points: 
 

 I should start by saying that most members will NOT see much difference from what we currently do. 

 There will be some changes to the renewal and new member application process.  We will have to 
obtain your authorisation to collect and use your personal data in future. 

 Members will have more formal rights to change, review and amend data. 

 How we contact members will be modified. 

 How we put information into the public domain will alter. 

 There will be more security when we store and use your data. 

 We will have to spend more time checking the accuracy of data. 

 We will have to have more processes in place to show we have followed our policies. 
 We need to consider a ‘members’ only’ section on our website in the future. 
 
The new polices and modified new member application procedures should be on the web site by early 
May 2018.   
 
We have already started to implement the additional processes we have to put in place to show we have 
followed our policies.  The new membership renewal process will be used for 2019/2020 renewals. 
 
As part of the new procedures, we will have to formally ask for our members’ permission to use the data 
we collected at renewal this year.  At renewal in February we were operating under the 1998 Data 
Protection Act but with the changes due from 25 May 2018, we will be asking you to formally give 
consent to: 
 

- Your personal data being used for membership purposes 
- Your personal data being shared with other organisations such as the  company who oversee the 

distribution of the Trust magazine. 
 

This process will start at the beginning of May. 
 
We will keep you fully informed as thing are implemented.  I must stress there is still a lot of work to be 
done to get things in place before the regulations come into force and we are working on that. 
 
If you require further information please contact me or talk to one of the Committee members. 
 
Marilyn Gibbon 
Chairman 
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GROUP REPORTS 

TO ALL GROUP LEADERS 
Please consider submitting more reports about the activities of your Groups as these are of great 
interest to other U3A members and will thus improve our monthly Newsletter.   ED. 
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Book Circle 1 
 
In April we read 'Conclave' by Robert Harris and all agreed that it was an “unputdownable” book. 
The story is about a papal conclave set sometime in the near future. The pope has died and the 
cardinals are gathering to elect his successor: basically, powerful and flawed men are coming 
together to make some really big decisions. Among the three main contenders is a traditionalist, 
one opposed to gay marriage and an ambitious candidate. Into this gathering there arrives a 
cardinal no one has heard of; a cardinal created by the pope in secret in order to protect his 
identity. 
 
We felt that the scene was well set and we liked the detail of the inner workings of the election 
of a pope. Harris has clearly done his research. The personality of the main character Lomeli was 
well drawn and sympathetic to his doubts and concerns. The main flaw for all of us was the 
weak ending which was too clearly signposted and contrived.  
 
Heather Holwell 

Anglo-Saxon Poetry, March Meeting 
 

For our March meeting we gathered in the Archives Room of Fairford Community Centre, where 
we were met by Alison Hobson, Secretary of the Fairford History Society. Alison kindly introduced 
us to some of the documents pertaining to Anglo-Saxon archaeology in Fairford and its environs. 
 
Of particular interest were the finds from an Anglo-Saxon cemetery in Fairford. The cemetery 
was discovered in 1844 by workmen quarrying for limestone and subsequently investigated by 
the antiquarian W M Wylie, who published his account of the site in the monograph ‘Fairford 
Graves’. One of the graves contained the skeleton of an unusually tall man. Wylie believed him 
to be a Saxon Chieftain and was moved to write, ‘The Saxon Chieftain — written on opening a 
Saxon grave March 7th 1851’.  
 
As a group studying Anglo-Saxon poetry, it seems fitting to close this report with a short extract 
from his poem: 
 
   “Rest, Saxon, rest. We’re hundred men who wreathe 
   A friendly circle round thy narrow bed, 
   Gaze on the giant form, and kindly breathe 
   A pious requiem to the noble dead.” 
 
Iris Anne Lewis 
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Striders - March 
 

The sun came out just as we were heading homewards down the Sheepbridge valley. Fourteen 
of us had set out for a quick tour of the pretty village of Eastleach. The daffs provided an 
attractive border to the river. On towards Southrop, along quite a dry path, then left to cross the 
Fyfield road. Up behind Kings Hay - quite muddy at this point - then through the woods to come 
out at the bottom of Locum Hill. There was then a grand stroll up the valley via Akeman Street 
(an old Roman road) to the Sheepbridge. The most popular item on the Victoria Inn menu was 
the venison casserole, which was excellent. The walk was a little wet in places, but all were well 
equipped. 
 
Thanks for your company. 
 
Paul O'Shaughnessy 

Cycling with a Pub Lunch - March 
 
It was as we were turning right for Barnsley that we noticed that Tom was 
not with us. We had left The Hare and Hounds after an excellent lunch 
together (bubble and squeak  - very good), but after four miles we had lost a 
peloton member. Had he missed the turn and gone on or was he behind us? 
I went back whilst the others tootled on.  I did not go far enough. He had 
had a puncture quite near to the pub.  
 

Six of us had left Quenington, cruising through Ready Token and Calmsden, to arrive at 
Fossebridge. The three separate groups (is one person a group?) cruised home safely. We have 
now, naturally, all swapped mobile phone numbers. Excellent day’s cycling, thanks for your 
company. 
 
Paul O'Shaughnessy 

Walk with a Pub Lunch - April 
 
Six intrepid walkers set off from the Five Alls in Filkins.  
 
The walk, which was approximately 4.5 miles, started by walking through the village of Filkins 
picking up the d’Arcy Dalton Way leading to Broadwell. After Broadwell we left the Way and 
turned right towards Langford, from where we returned to Filkins and the Five Alls Inn. 
The weather was overcast but it did not rain! Unfortunately it had been raining the days before 
so we had rather a lot of mud on our boots by the time we returned to the Five Alls.  
We all stayed for an excellent lunch and we even succumbed to their delicious sweets! 
 
Jean and Doug Crowley 
 

Book Circle 2 
 

This month we read ‘The Muse’  by Jessie Burton. This is her second novel, published in 2016. 
‘The Muse’ is a novel which follows two different stories. One, the daughter of an art dealer 
living in rural Spain during the Civil War; the other a young woman living in London in the 
1960’s.  
 
The thread which weaves these two stories together is a painting, the history of which is slowly 
unfolded. It is a most absorbing book and we all agreed we had enjoyed reading it. 
 
Lyn Thornhill  
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Pétanque 
 

Bad weather didn't deter many members from playing in the opening games of the season, 
although most of the Wednesday group did have to abandon play after 2 games on the 11 April, 
leaving the stalwart team of 6 players to carry on before the heavens opened. 
 
Although our membership on both days is full we have begun a 'waiting list' just in case we have 
any members who find that they are unable to play this season. 
 
A Pétanque weekend is being held on the Isle of Wight in October and we 
have twenty members who will be taking part in the event. 
 
Dave and Heather Baber 

Postcards 
 

At our March meeting Jen showed us a selection of postcards she had collected during a holiday 
she had with Reg in Australia in 2016. 
 
Our “tour” started in Darwin in the tropical north and continued by train right across the 
continent, north to south, on ‘The Ghan’, a journey of four days and three nights, to Adelaide on 
the south coast.  From here they had a “safari” with a ranger to Kangaroo Island to see the 
wildlife before returning to the city to enjoy the sights. 
 
Then on by train again; a two night journey on the Indian Pacific railway to the west coast and 
the Indian Ocean at Perth and Fremantle, an old “convict town” where the former convict 
accommodation is now a museum.  Here they joined an organised tour into the great deserted 
outback in the centre of this huge country, to Alice Springs and Ayers Rock, known to the 
aborigines as “Uluru”, their sacred mountain. 
 
From there they travelled to Cairns on the north-east coast and out to the Great Barrier Reef 
with its marine interests; then back to “terra firma” by helicopter before going south again to 
Melbourne and finally Sydney where of course they visited the famous opera house and bridge. 
 
What a holiday – and what interesting postcards we shared!  Those of us who had not visited 
Australia were enchanted – and for those who had been there it was an afternoon of sheer 
nostalgia.  Thank you so much Jen for putting together such a delightful presentation. 
 
Val Higgs 

Solos - March 2018  
 
We had a very enjoyable meal at  The Keepers Arms  Quenington on Saturday 17 March, so much 
so that we will be returning. 
 
On 24 March Alison invited us to for nibbles and drinks to celebrate her birthday; a very pleasant 
evening was had by all. 
 
We visited Eastleach on 28 March to see the daffodils; unfortunately the weather was cold and 
wet, so it was damp and miserable when we walked around the village visiting the churches and 
seeing the daffodils which were not at their best. However, the  The Victoria  was most warm and 
welcoming with a lovely log fire, excellent food and the group had a great time. 
 
Due to bank holidays in May we have decided to have our May general meeting on Monday 30 
April. 
 
Mike Johnson 



 

GROUP MEETINGS 
 

Please contact the group leaders if you are interested in joining any of the groups,  
or visit www.fairfordu3a.org.uk for further information 

Birdwatching 
 
Tuesday 15 May 
 
After our windswept visit to 
Cleeve Hill in April (and few 
birds), we hope for better 
things with our visit to 
Coombe Hill Meadows this month. Although 
there has been a deal of flooding in the 
meadows, good weather will prevail and dry 
everything up in the next few weeks. As 
usual, there will be an afternoon option after 
lunch, taking in another local birding site. 
Meet at the car park at 9.00am to sort out 
lifts. Suggested passenger donation £3.00. 
 
Mick and Jo Jones 
Geoff Dennis 
01285 712195 

Book Circle 1 
 
Tuesday 8 May 
 
We were very pleased to welcome three new 
members to our April meeting. In May we 
shall meet at Marilyn's house, at 2pm, to 
discuss 'I Let You Go' by Clare McIntosh.  
 
Please let me know if you are unable to 
come. 
 
Sheila Morgan 
01285 810471 

Book Circle 2 
 
Tuesday 8 May  
 
The group meet at 2.30pm at my home to 
discuss 'Death in Venice' by Thomas 
Mann. 
 
If you cannot come to the meeting, please 
will you let me know. 
 
Jane Pugh 01285 712184 
pughtajm@gmail.com 

Bridge Improvers  

The group will continue to meet every 
Monday afternoon (except Bank Holidays) 
from 2 to 4 pm in the Heritage room, 
Fairford Community Centre, for a lesson and 
friendly practice play.  

If you play bridge and would like to improve 
come and join us; we are a friendly and 
informal group, making mistakes and 
learning together. 

Partners and refreshments 
provided. 

Margaret Bishop 
01285 238834  
mbishop1@timetalk.co.uk 

Creative Writing 

Fridays  

We have an excellent small group who are 
enjoying the activities but we would 
welcome any new members.  

We meet every Friday morning from 
10.00am to 11.30am. 

Please contact me for more details. 

Jo Stichbury  
01285 239152 
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Anglo-Saxon Poetry  

Thursday 24 May 
 
This month we shall meet at Cricklade 
Museum at 10.30am. We shall be shown 
the Saxon layout of the town, ending at the 
Museum where there will be a display of 
Saxon coins. We can eat a picnic lunch there, 
either in the  garden or inside, and then have 
a guided tour of the church at 2.00pm. 
 
Miriam Scott 
01285 713441 

mailto:pughtajm@gmail.com


 

 

Dance to Five Rhythms 

We dance regularly at the Palmer Hall on the third Wednesday of the month at 
10.00am.  

New members welcome. Come and move to the music!  

Joyce Deane 
01285 851408 

Computer Group 

Tuesdays 

We meet every week on 
Tuesday mornings at my 
home where I aim to help 
members in the use of computers, the 
internet and more. If you are interested in 
joining the group, please contact me and you 
will be welcome.  

If you have your own laptop, please bring it 
along as it is better to learn on your own 
computer.  

For those just starting, I have a modern 
Windows laptop computer that is available for 
members to use. 

Nick Humphris 
01285 711740  

Chess 
 
  

Do you know how to play chess? If not, have 
you ever thought about learning? Why not 
join us and give it a try?  
 
We play for fun and don’t take it too seriously 
whether we win or lose, and it is a good way 
to keep the grey matter ticking over.  
 
We meet once a month, usually on a 
Wednesday afternoon, start with a chat over 
tea and biscuits, and play for a maximum of 
about an hour-and-a-half. 
 
Please contact me if you are interested or 
would like more information. 
 
Mike Bennett 
01367 252379 
mish252379@btinternet.com 
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Cycling with a Pub Lunch  
 
 
 
Thursday 31 May 
 
Time for a gentle cruise out to Faringdon on a bright sunny day. We shall start from Southrop, 
on to Broadwell and a nice flat ride on the gated road to Clanfield. From Faringdon we shall 
tootle into Highworth where we shall refresh ourselves with a beverage and lunch. Hannington 
will be our next destination, followed by Kempsford.  
 
We shall then depart our various ways to home. Very few ups, lots of flat and downs. 
Remember the sun cream. This ride is courtesy of Dave Benson. 
 
Meet at Southrop at 10.30am, would appreciate knowing if you are joining 
us. 
 
Paul O'Shaughnessy 
paulatscissor@btinternet.com 
Tel:  01367 850262 



 

French 2 & 3  

Mondays 
 

Now known as French 2 and 3, we are the 
result of a group splitting into two because of 
increased numbers, and is for those who feel 
reasonably confident about holding a 
conversation albeit with some vocab help 
from other members!  

We make use of ‘La Vie Outre-Manche’,  an 
excellent magazine written almost entirely in 
French for groups like ours.  

French Group 2 has a variable change of 
venue for the present; please contact Alison 
below for details. 
 
French Group 3 meets at the home of Jane 
Pugh. 
 
Alison Wilson:  01285 711574 

Italian  
 
Please note that this group is now closed. 
 
Buddug Bostock 
 

 
Industrial Heritage 

 

For details of this month’s 
activities please contact: 
 
 
 
Pete Evans      
01285 713069  
pete.whooper@hotmail.co.uk  

Garden Group 

Thursday 24 May 
 
Unlike last month, this visit is further away, so 
will need an earlier start. We are going to 
Bowood House and Gardens near Calne in 
Wiltshire, SN11 0LZ.  
 
This is the home of The Marquis of 
Lansdowne, a keen gardener, and his family. 
Meet at the Car Park at 1.30pm to arrange 
lifts, and we return at around 5.00pm, traffic 
permitting.  
 
Suggested passenger donation £3.00. 
 
Beth and Geoff Dennis 
01258 712195 
bethandgeoff@yahoo.com 
 

Latin 

Thursdays  3 May, 7 June 

The group meets on the first Thursday of the 
month at 2.30pm at my house.  

Please contact me if you are unable to come.  

Susan Greig   
01285 810274 

French 1  

Mondays 14 and 21 May, 4 and 18 June 

The group is currently full. 
 
Sandra Hoaksey  
01367 253243 
shoaksey@aol.com 
 

Geology 
 

For details of this month’s meeting please 
contact: 

Clive Watson  

01285 713003 

Keep Fit 

Tuesdays 

We meet in the Palmer Hall 
on Tuesday each week at 
9.15am.   

Chris Pooley  
01367 250346 
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MahJong 

Thursdays 3, 17 May, 7 June 
 
The MahJong Group meets in the Barker Room at Fairford Community Centre for 
two hours from 10.00am on the first and third Thursdays of the month.  
 
MahJong is an easy and sociable game that can be enjoyed by all levels of 
player.  
 
Our group is now full but we be pleased to accommodate guest players, or 
anybody who wishes to experience the game and join our waiting list. 
 
Alan & Linda Eagle; 01285 712515  
alane2004@btinternet.com  
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Model Group – current and future activities 
 

The Model Group meets weekly on Thursday mornings 
 
We are a friendly bunch of modellers with a wide variety of modelling interests covering model 
boats, railways, aircraft (both indoor and outdoor flying) and model engineering in general, but 
steam engines in particular. 
 
The most active section at the moment is model boats (powered and sail) which meets at the 
“beach” near the Fairford Scout hut at Horcott Lakes.  We sail radio controlled model yachts, 
have a wide variety of radio controlled battery powered model boats and a number of steam 
powered vessels.  If you share our interests, please come along and meet us.  We don’t care 
what sort of model you bring, home-made or shop bought, just come along and enjoy yourself! 
 
Future óóSocial model yacht sailing eventò 23 May 2018 - A note for your diary 
 
The U3A Model group has been invited to take part in a ñSocial model yacht sailing eventò by the 
Cotswold Model Yacht Club (CMYC) who sail at Lake 9, Cotswold Water Park.  The CMYC have 
a mixed fleet of radio controlled yachts, with the main interest being International One Metre 
class, RG/DF 65 class and footies.  But as they say anything goes, as long as it is wind 
powered. 
 
All U3A members have been invited to bring a yacht or yachts along for an afternoon of “Social” 
sailing.  If you don’t have a yacht come along anyway and “have a go”.  There will be a wide 
variety of yachts available with help and guidance available for those who require it. 
 
The event will be held on Wednesday 23 May 2018 starting at 2pm at Cotswold Sailing Club, 
Lake 9, Cerney Wick Lane, Cotswold Water Park, Gloucestershire, GL7 5QJ. 
 
If you are interested in any of the actives or want further information please contact. 
Jim Sullivan 01367 252539; microjim@hotmail.co.uk or  
Garry Stephenson 01285 850582; garry1615@hotmail.co.uk  

mailto:microjim@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:garry1615@hotmail.co.uk


 

Needlework 

Wednesdays  2, 16, 30 May 

We meet at the Fairford Community Centre 
from 2.00pm to 4.00pm. This group brings 
together many different skills under the 
heading of ‘Needlework’; we are a friendly 
group and enjoy our sessions. 

If you would like to know more, please 
contact: 

Pauline Jones 
01285 851212 
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Philosophy  

Please contact me for details of this month’s 
meeting. 
 
Dan Deane: 01285 851408 

Poetry Circle 1 

Fridays 4 May, 1 June 

The group usually meets on the first Friday of 
the month at 2.30pm when we read and 
enjoy poetry and verse of all kinds.  

Anyone interested in joining us would be 
most welcome. 

Barbara Cottam 
01285 711054  

Poetry Circle 2 

Fridays 4 May, 1 June 
 
In May we meet at Jen's house at 2.30pm to 
read poems about Maytime. 
 
In June we will meet at Maureen's house to 
read poems by the Scottish poet Jackie Kay. 
 
If you are unable to come please contact: 
Helen Evans 
01285 713431 

Music Listening 

Friday 18 May 
 
We meet at 2.30 at Rosemary's house to play 
pieces of music related to Spring. 
Please let me know if you are unable to come. 
 
Gillian Bilbrough:  01285712579 

 

 

 

Tuesday 22 May 
 
 
Please note that this month’s meeting will be 
a week later than usual. It will be at the 
normal venue at 2.30pm and will include our 
six-card story session. 
 
John Higgs 
01285 712488 

Pétanque 
 
We play every Tuesday and 
Wednesday morning on the 
piste at Farmor’s school. 
 
At present the groups are full 
but we have a waiting list. 
 
 
 
Heather and Dave Baber 
01285 711343 

Quilting 

Wednesdays 2 May, 6 June 

This group meets on the first Wednesday of 
the month from 12.30pm to 2.00pm in the 
Barker Room of the Community Centre. 

New members welcome.  

Freda Lang  
01285 713331 
 



 

 

 

 

Thursday, 3 May 
 
After Scrabble on 3 May, at 2.30 pm in the 
Community Centre Heritage room, there will 
be no Scrabble again until Thursday, 4th 
October. 
 
Kathleen Price:  01285 712417 
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Rummikub 

We meet on the second Thursday of the 
month from 2.00pm to 4.00pm for some 
friendly games of Rummikub.  

The venue is the Barker Room (ground floor 
at the back) in the Fairford Community 
Centre. 

Jean Freeth    Lilian Pooley  
01285 713570           01367 250346 

Recorders 

Fridays  11, 25 May 

We start with anyone who would like to play 
the treble (from 2.00pm to 2.30pm) followed 
by the main group to finish at 4.30pm with a 
break for tea.   

We will be in the Heritage Room on the 
ground floor of the Fairford Community 
Centre and will let you know if we have to use 
another room.  As usual, we will be playing a 
varied selection of music arranged for 
Descant, Treble, Tenor and Bass with the 
addition of Great and Contrabasses in the 
occasional piece. 

If there are any more recorder players (no 
matter how rusty) who would like to join a 
friendly, non-judgemental group you would 
be very welcome - please contact: 

 
Hilary Bradshaw 01367 860030 
hilary@burytown15.co.uk 

Jay Mathews 01367 860869 
jaymathews124@mac.com 
 
(We have some spare instruments and 
stands; please ask if you would like to borrow 
one.) 

Short Tennis 

Mondays 

This group meets in the Palmer Hall every 
Monday between 3.00pm and 5.00pm. As we 
only have one court we often cannot 
accommodate new players, so if interested 
please speak to me first.  

 

Margaret Trickett: 01285 712421 

Spanish 

Wednesdays 

This group is no longer suitable for beginners so any newcomers will need to know some 
Spanish already. 

We meet at my home on Wednesday afternoons. Please contact me if you would like to join. 

Linda Aston: 01285 810900; ltaston@gmail.com 

Scottish Reels 

The Scottish Reels group have had a very 
successful winter which finished on 18 April 
and, for many of us, at the Spring Fling party 
at Toddington on 21 April organised by the 
Cheltenham Reels group.  Since September 
we have averaged over 20 dancers each 
evening and we have learned or rehearsed 
about 25 dances. 
 
Our 2018/19 season will start on Wednesday 
19 September.  We will welcome both 
beginners and those with experience. You can 
come alone or with your spouse, partner or 
friend.  We meet monthly for two hours in 
Poulton Village Hall, normally in the evening 
of the third Wednesday.  We make a charge 
of £3 per person per evening to cover the 
rental of the venue and refreshments. 
 
Please contact me for more details: 
Richard Thompson 01285 712123 
email:  Richard@RichardAndCarol.net  

mailto:ltaston@gmail.com


 

14 

Table Tennis 
 

Wednesdays and Fridays:  Wednesday from 2.30pm and Friday from 10.00am 

Sessions are held in the Keble Room in the Fairford Community Centre. Players of all abilities are 
welcome.   

Wednesday Group Leader:  
Nick Stroude     
01295 521067  
    
Friday Group Leader:   
Barry Aylett-Warner    
01367 253788 

Yoga 

Mondays and Thursdays 

Classes meet weekly in the Community 
Centre: 

 Yoga 1 on Mondays at 10.00am in the 
 Farmor room. 

 Yoga 2 on Thursdays at 10.30am in the 
 Keble room. 

Sylvia Jones: 01285 712657 

Solos 

Mondays 

Due to Bank Holidays in May, our next 
meeting will be on Monday 30th April at 
2.30pm at Val’s House. 
 
Michael Johnson  
01285 712637 or email: 
sanaelma@yahoo.co.uk 

The Beginning of Summer 
 
Although summer does not officially begin until June, May Day 
marks its beginning. May Day celebrations have been carried 
out in England for over 2000 years. 
 
The Romans celebrated the festival of Flora, goddess of fruit 
and flowers, which marked the beginning of summer. It was 
held annually from April 28th to May 3rd. 
 
The annual May Day celebrations are an incredibly strong 
tradition in Oxford, involving rising early (or staying up all 
night) to hear the choir sing from Magdalen tower, Morris 
dancing, folk music, May balls, sumptuous breakfasts and of 
course, 6am pub openings! 
 
The Magdalen College choir will sing the 7 minute 
long Hymnus Eucharisticus from the Great Tower as the sun 
comes up at 6.00am, followed by bells-a-ringing for 20 minutes or so.  
 
Oxford is so close, and it’s worth a visit! 

mailto:sanaelma@yahoo.co
http://anglicanhistory.org/england/jwburgon/may_morning.html
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Strollers  

Friday 25 May 

This month we are revisiting the lovely village of 
Minster Lovell for a 3.5 mile circular walk to the 
village of Crawley and back, starting and finishing 
at The Old Swan & Minster Mill pub.The walk is a 
mixture of country lanes and field paths, generally 
flat except for one short descent, and only 3 
stiles.  The stake-out walk took place 6 weeks in 
advance and was, like most walks at present, very 
muddy. I will walk it again 7 days before we meet 
and hopefully it will have dried out sufficiently. If 
there is any change I will advise at the Meeting 
place. 
Please bring appropriate footwear in line with the 
weather forecast for the day. 
Meet at Fairford Car Park in time to leave at 
09.45am, or at the Pub at 10.15am. 
We will first order lunch with the objective of 
setting off at 10.30am. 
Suggested Passenger Fare £1. 
Looking forward to seeing you. 
 
Michael Yorke:  01367 253286 

Striders  

Tuesday 22 May 
 
This is a walk of 6 miles from and to the Ram Inn, 
Bussage, GL8 8BB. From the pub, the route is 
across the hill top and woods to the steep path 
down to Chalford church, where we join the canal. 
Two miles along the canal in the Golden Valley we 
turn up across the main road and take a narrow 
path up the hill. Passing through Lower Bourne, 
we walk along the contours to Toadsmoor Woods 
and Valley,where we turn right to climb up to Old 
Bussage Church, and then left up the lane to the 
pub. 
 
Meet at the Car Park in Fairford at 9am or at the 
Ram pub at 9.45am. Suggested travel donation 
£2.00. Please contact us if you intend to walk in 
order to inform the pub of 
projected numbers. 
 
Beth and Geoff Dennis 
01285 712195 
bethandgeoff@yahoo.com 

Walking Groups 
Walk leaders- please specify the length of the walk in your description.  

Members and Guests taking part in these walks do so at their own risk. 

Straddlers 
 
Thursday 17 May 
 
We take to the National Trust area around 
Haresfield Beacon. The walk is around 5 miles but 
has some challenging climbs so bring walking 
sticks if you need them. There are a handful of 
stiles. We head for Stroud before reaching the 
start of our walk just after the village of Edge. 
 
We start at the NT car park; please bring your 
membership cards for free parking; additional 
parking on the road.  We track through Standish 
Woods following the Cotswold Way. We cross 
tracks on to Robbers Road with elongated mound, 
iron age dyke and a grass covered long barrow. A 
quick break for coffee and then off to the edge of 
the woods for views of Stroud and Stonehouse.  
After some gentle downhill stretches, we start the 
climb up towards the Beacon; this is a section that 
provides glorious views across the Severn estuary 
including both the Severn crossing bridges and 
the Welsh Black Mountains. The final part of the 
walk sees us viewing the Severn Vale from the 
toposcope before returning to the car park. 
 
Bring your packed lunch and plenty to drink. 
Suggested car contribution is £3.00. 
Meet at Fairford car park at 9.15am 
Please let us know if you are joining us. 
 
Pete & Meriel McHugh; 
peteandmeriel@btinternet.com 
01367 850041  

Walk with a Pub Lunch 
 
Wednesday 9 May 
 
We meet at the car park in Fairford at 9.45am or 
the Falcon Inn, Poulton, at 10am. Starting off 
towards the Church, we will enter the playing 
fields via Church Lane and head South West along 
footpaths through crop fields until we reach a 
bridlepath. At the end of the bridlepath we join 
the hard standing lane to head north where, with 
care, we will emerge to cross the A417 to the 
Church of Ampney St Peter and beyond to the 
minor road at Ampney St Mary.  
 
We return along the road to join up with Ashbrook 
Lane to Bell Lane in Poulton. The walk, which is 
no more than 4.5 miles, is on flat ground and 
easy going except a couple of muddy patches 
which we hope will have dried out with all the 
Spring sunshine expected! The postcode of the 
Falcon Inn is GL7 5HN (Tel: 01285 850878).  
 
Unfortunately there is no one available to take our 
lunch orders at 10.00am and we shall have to pre
-select from their menu which will be provided 
beforehand.  
 
Suggested passenger donation 50p. 
 
Ann Wightman 01285 712723 
Jackie Ephgrave 01285 713277 
Bert Sampson 01285 712789 

mailto:712195bethandgeoff@yahoo.com
mailto:712195bethandgeoff@yahoo.com


 

Please send items for the  

June Issue  

by 17 May to  

Heather Holwell 

editor@fairfordu3a.org.uk  

Editor this month  -  Marilyn Gibbon 

Dates for your Diary 2018 

Monday    4 June      New Members’ Meeting 

Friday 20 July    Trip to SS Gt Britain  

Monday   10 December  Christmas Lunch 

MAY     

Tuesday 1 GENERAL MEETING, Computers, Keep Fit, Pétanque 2 

Wednesday 2 Needlework, Pétanque 1, Quilting, Spanish, Table Tennis 1 

Thursday 3 Latin, MahJong, Models, Scrabble, Yoga 2 

Friday 4 Creative Writing, Poetry 1 and 2, Table Tennis 2 

Monday 7 BANK HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 8 Book Circles 1 and 2, Computers, Keep Fit, Pétanque 2 

Wednesday 9 Pétanque 1, Spanish, Table Tennis 1, Walk with Pub Lunch 

Thursday 10 Models, Rummikub, Yoga 2 

Friday 11 Creative Writing, Recorders, Table Tennis 2 

Monday 14 Bridge, French 1, 2 and 3, Short Tennis, Yoga 1 

Tuesday 15 Birdwatching, Computers, Keep Fit, Pétanque 2 

Wednesday 16 Dance to 5 Rhythms, Needlework, Pétanque 1, Spanish, T Tennis 1 

Thursday 17 MahJong, Models, Straddlers, Yoga 2 

Friday 18 Creative Writing, Music Listening, Table Tennis 2 

Monday  21 Bridge, French 1, 2 and 3, Short Tennis, Yoga 1 

Tuesday 22 Computers, Keep Fit, Pétanque 2, Postcards, Striders 

Wednesday 23 Pétanque 1, Spanish, Table Tennis 1 

Thursday 24 Anglo-Saxon Poetry, Garden, Models, Yoga 2 

Friday 25 Creative Writing, Recorders, Table Tennis 2, Strollers 

Monday  28 BANK HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 29 Computers, Keep Fit, Pétanque 2 

Wednesday 30 Needlework, Pétanque 1, Spanish, Table Tennis 1 

Thursday 31 Cycling and a Pub Lunch, Models, Yoga 2 

JUNE     

Friday 1 Creative Writing, Poetry 1 and 2, Table Tennis 2 

Monday  4 NEW MEMBERS' MTG, Bridge, French 1,2 & 3, S Tennis, Solos, Yoga 1 

Tuesday 5 GENERAL MEETING, Computers, Keep Fit, Pétanque 2 

Wednesday 6 Pétanque 1, Quilting, Spanish, Table Tennis 1 

Thursday 7 Latin, MahJong, Models, Yoga 2 

Friday 8 Creative Writing, Table Tennis 2 

  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ƛǎ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ .ŀƴƪ IƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ 



 

 

FAIRFORD AND DISTRICT U3A 
 

VISIT TO SS GREAT BRITAIN : FRIDAY 20 JULY 2018 
 

We shall leave Fairford Church at 9.00am, to arrive in Bristol at approximately 11.00am. 
 
Return: leave Bristol at 5.00pm. 
 
The ticket price includes a private guided tour which lasts one hour and includes a tour of 
the entire ship, dockside and dry dock. We have two guided tours booked for 11.15am and 
12.30pm (maximum 30 persons per guide).  Times will be allocated on a first come, first 
served basis.  Free audio guides are also available. 
 
A pre-booked tour of the Brunel Institute is also available at no extra cost.  The Institute 
contains items from the archives, including passenger diaries that bring the history of the 
ship to life.  If you would like to visit the Institute please indicate on the booking form. 
 
There is a restaurant on board, a dockyard cafe bar and visitor centre.   
 
The final cost will be approximately £24.00 depending on numbers. 
 
Please complete the Deposit Slip below and pass with your deposit of £10 per person to Sue 
Martin or any Committee Member by 20 May 2018 
 

Reservation and Deposit Slip 
 

RETURN TO SUE MARTIN OR A COMMITTEE MEMBER BY 20 MAY 
 

Please reserve ............place(s) for the U3A visit to SS Great Britain on Friday 20 July 2018. 
 
Please tick here if you would like to visit the Brunel 
Institute.................................................. 
 
Name of U3A Member (s)........................................................................................................ 
 
Address:   ................................................................................................................................. 
 
Tel No:    ............................................        Mobile. ................................................................. 
 
Email:........................................................................................................................................
.. 
 
Emergency contact  number and name:.................................................................................... 
(Please ensure that the contact has been informed and you have their consent.  The 
information will be destroyed after the trip has taken place).  Number is for communication 
on the day, if this should be necessary. 
 
Cash/cheque enclosed for the deposit amount:   
(Cheques payable to Fairford and District U3A) 
 


